Secretary’s Report for the year to 31st March 2014
This has been my first year as Club Secretary and I would like to thank all the Committee for their help and advice while I have been learning the ropes.
Sadly, I have to report that Trevor Munns and David Nock passed away last year. Both had been   members of the club for many years and were most kind and courteous gentlemen. I will miss Trevor’s gardening tips. David served on the Committee and was instrumental in finding our premises when we had to move from the Heathside Hotel.
We had a very successful Christmas Party at the beginning of December. I would like to thank Pam, Cindy, Ann, Sylvia and Rosemary for helping me with the party food.  Thanks also to Adrian and Phil for manning the bar and to Chris for Directing.
I have endeavoured to maintain the database of Members’ postal and email addresses and telephone numbers. Please let me know of any changes in your details. Postage rates are due to rise yet again and we save a lot of time and money by being able to send out the Newsletter and AGM Notice by email.
My best wishes to all members for 2014/15. 
Helen Seymour
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